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Comments on Finland's first report to the UN Committee on the Rights of the Child

Dear Sirs,

We have been informed that the first periodic report by Finland to the Committee on the Rights 



of the Child is on the agenda of the pre-sessional working group in October 1995. The Finnish 
government submitted its report on December 12, 1994, with a delay of eighteen months. The 
report was prepared by a group of government officials; NGOs were not represented in the 
working group.
The Finnish Section of the Defence for Children International (DCI) would like to submit the 
following comments on the report concerning the issue of sexual exploitation of children. The 
Section finds the information given in the report regarding this issue inaccurate at some points.

The chapter on sexual offences of the Finnish Penal Code is undergoing a reform. The 
committee of the Ministry of Justice charged with the task submitted a proposal on December 
13, 1993. The proposal was then circulated for comments, and several child welfare 
organisations submitted their statements by the end of April 1994. In the statements it was 
demanded that the punishments for sexual crimes against children should no way be mitigated, 
which seemed to be the danger in interpreting the law proposal. For example, in some cases, 
sexual intercourse with one's own child might be punished only with a sentence imposing a 
fine.
In its statement of March 1994, the DCI Finnish section has also demanded that the 
possession of child pornography as well as purchasing services from child prostitutes be made 
a criminal act. Despite the statement of the government (included in the Finnish report, page 6), 
admitting the necessity of these measures, the government has not taken the necessary 
legislative actions.
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